

**From:** John Bell [bell@arncliffe.plus.com]

**Sent:** 18 October 2012 12:38

**To:** 'John Bell'; 'George Hunter'; 'Ian Heseltine'; 'Stuart Bean'; 'Tom Fox'; 'Allan Jensen'; 'Gerry Eastham'; 'hazndaz@warhurstfamily.co.uk'

**Cc:** 'peter.cole@hambleton.gov.uk'; 'Frances.Bainbridge@hambleton.gov.uk'

**Subject:** IPPSG 16.10.12

**Minutes of the IPPSG meeting Tuesday 16th Oct 2012 @ Joyce Bean's**

Present: George Hunter, Joyce Bean, Alma Mayhew, Ruth Eastham, Venetia Bell

1. Apologies: Allan Jenson
2. The meeting aimed to focus on Action areas drawn from the questionnaires.
3. GH to contact Frances Bainbridge to retrieve the back page of the questionnaire to enable us to produce a list of helpers to move the various Action areas forward.
4. It became apparent that many of the activities requested fall within the remit of existing committees e.g.
  - The School: Play group, Mother and Toddler, Crafts for children, Drama for children. Action. VB & JB to talk to Mrs.Gulliman.
  - The YFC: Youth Club, table tennis. Action. GH to contact Adrian Hilliary with a view to attending a IPPSG meeting to discuss.
  - The Pub: Ask whether they would consider opening for a community coffee morning whilst the PO is open. A community Christmas lunch was mentioned for those without family nearby. This needs further consideration. Action. GH to contact publican.
  - The village hall committee: Quiz nights, dances, BBQs etc. Action: GH to ask members of the committee to join our meeting.
  - HDC. Broadband & Mobile coverage. Action: GH to contact Peter Cole
  - Playing field committee: (Hopefully a new committee will be formed shortly) Action: RE to research grants for Adult exercise kit.
  - Parish Council. Many of the suggestions are already underway. Areas included: Occasional Litter pick, Accessible Parish website for all age groups & committees, inviting children to PC meeting, upgrade notice board, Village map in notice board, Cycle path, location plan of dog litter bins on Parish newsletter, snow clearance, gritting. Action JB to discuss at PC meeting.
  - Neighbourhood watch. No Cold Calling Zone. Action; JB to contact Tim Roy
5. Housing: In view of the overwhelming demand for housing within the village the committee felt that it needed to research what the next stage should be. VB suggested a Neighbourhood plan as mentioned by HDC at a previous meeting. This would entail a lot of work for the Parish Council and the meeting wondered whether in view of the results of our survey this was still needed. Action : GH to contact Peter Cole, VB to contact John Hoddinott Estate's agent.
6. Information: Many activities mentioned would not be viable as stand alone clubs. However the surrounding villages offer clubs such as Beavers & Youth clubs. It was suggested that the updated website could include an information section & links to whats on locally. JB
7. A welcome pack including information & contact details for clubs etc in the village was suggested. This together with the Fianl report is something to discuss further. Ian please can you think about the structure of the final report. GH is contacting Peter Cole re further help with our plan.
8. Next meeting Tuesday 6th November 2012 7pm Arncliffe Hall DL6 3PA. If you can only come for a brief spell, please come.
9. The meeting closed at 10.30 pm

**PLEASE SAY IF I HAVE MISSED ANYTHING Venetia**